Iberia Economic Development Authority
Board of Commissioners of the Iberia Economic Development Authority
 met on Friday, July 28, 2023 at 7:30 a.m. at 

101 Burke Street, New Iberia, LA  70560
The meeting was called to order by Cecil Hymel and the roll was called for.
Members Present: Cecil Hymel, Cayman Crappell, Fran Henderson, Damon Migues
Others Present: Pat Norris, Ian Alpha, Cyndi Provost, Bo Belanger, Michael Tarantino, Evelyn Ducote, Jeff Simon
Public Comments: None
Mr. Hymel asked the Commissioners to review the June, 2023 meeting minutes. On a motion by Damon Migues, seconded Cayman Crappell, the minutes were unanimously approved.

Mr. Hymel asked the Commissioners to review the financials for the month of June, 2023. Ms. Ducote stated that these were the last financials for FY 2022, and noted there were no out of the ordinary monthly expenditures for the month. On a motion by Fran Henderson, seconded by Damon Migues, the financials for the month of June, 2023 were unanimously approved.
Mr. Hymel asked the Commissioners to discuss and consider Resolution 07282023-01

authorizing chairman to sign all necessary documents relative to funds received through language contained in act 447 of the 2023 regular legislative session, (IEDA percentage of State Visitor Enterprise Funds) disbursed through the Louisiana State Treasury. On a motion by Damon Migues, seconded by Fran Henderson, the Resolution passed unanimously. 
Mr. Hymel asked the Commissioners to discuss and consider Resolution 07282023-02
authorizing chairman to sign all necessary documents relative to funds received through language contained in act 465 of the 2023 regular legislative session, for State Capital Outlay funds managed through Facility Planning and Control. On a motion by Fran Henderson, seconded by Cayman Crappell, the Resolution passed unanimously. 

Mr. Hymel asked Mr. Tarantino to provide his business park economic development updates. Mr. Tarantino reported he had met with representatives of UL and their consultants that are working on the Bio-Innovation center facility design, and said the project was progressing as anticipated. Mr. Tarantino gave an update on the USA-5 project we have been working on, noting the proposed Iberia Parish site was on of three final sites under consideration by the company. He noted further discussions would be going on next week. Gave a short update on the status of the option agreement that, if accepted by the property owner, would enable us to enlarge the business park. Mr. Tarantino provided a short review of local economic indicators.
On a motion by Damon Migues, seconded by Cayman Crappell, and unanimously approved, the meeting was adjourned.  The next regular meeting is scheduled for Friday, August 25, 2023 at 7:30 AM.  The meeting will be held at the IDF Offices.  
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